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Agenda Item B1

Finance Committee
October 15, 2007
DRAFT

MINUTES OF THE 

ACCEL FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

Wednesday October 10th, 2007
8:30 AM
MEMBERS PRESENT

Mary Akin, City of Modesto

Charlotte Dunn, City of Visalia
Sherrell Freeman, City of Monterey
Ralph Korn, City of Bakersfield
GUESTS AND CONSULTANTS

Conor Boughey, Alliant Insurance Services

Mike Simmons, Alliant Insurance Services
Tom Vance, City of Anaheim

MEMBERS ABSENT

None
A.
     CALL TO ORDER 

Treasurer, Sherrell Freeman called the meeting to order at 8:35 AM
B.      
FINANCE COMMITTEE

B1.
     Response to Financial Audit as of June 30th, 2007
Mike Simmons opened this item by explaining the necessary scheduling of this meeting and future meetings. In this meeting Mike explained that the goal is to collaborate our understanding of what needs to be changed in the Financial Audit, and to work through the drafted changes. The next step is to have a second Finance Committee Meeting in which we will present our changes to the Financial Auditor, Ryan Neilson. After this has been completed, the Finance Committee will present the changes and responses in the Financial Audit to the Board of Directors for approval. Once this is completed, the Board will then have to accept the redrafted Financial Audit.
Mike then opened the floor for discussion on the report Internal Control and Financial Reporting.

Sherrell Freeman asked the Committee if they thought anything substantive was missing from the report. Tom Vance wanted to be sure that we had an opportunity, either in an intro, or as a redrafted document, to explain that our accountant was changed from a book keeper to an accountant. Sherrell Freeman added that she believes an introduction is very important to explain the changes made in ACCEL and to give a background on SAS 112.
Mike Simmons added that he believed it was very important for the Finance Committee to formally ask the Financial Auditors to include an introduction and description of the new reporting requirements under SAS 112. At the board meeting it was noted that the auditors were not very willing to do this, but it has great value to formally make this request. The Finance Committee agreed with this statement. Sherrell Freeman added that she would be happy to run our drafts by her finance department to be sure we are accurately reflecting our opinions and to be sure we understand the requirements of SAS 112 accurately.

The Committee is in consensus that we would like the Auditors to write an introductory paragraph outlining the changes in ACCEL and the new reporting requirements. If this is not possible, we would like this section added before the findings are listed. And if this is not possible, we will include this as part of the client responses.

No action was taken – but direction was given on various reports. 
C.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

There were no public comments.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 AM
MOTION:  Mary Akin
SECOND:  Ralph Korn 
       MOTION CARRIED
